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MRS. KATHERINE O'CONNE LL HONORED

Well over a hundred members of the College Community gathered in the State Dining
Room last Thursday evening April 20 to express their appreciation to Mrs. Katherine
O'Connell. Mrs. O'Connell is retiring after 31 years of dedicated service to the College.

Just before partaking of the lovely buffet Sister Mary Philemon Banigan, Toast Mistress
for the occasion, introduced Sister Lucille McKillop who in the name of past and present
members of the College Community read the following citation:

""Katherine O'Connell, like a tender mid-wife, present and
attentive at the birth of this College, you were among that
band of valiant women who brought warmth and kindness
to the years of our youth, growing with us in wisdom, age
and grace.

Like the devoted mother of the family,no task was ever too
trivial because you took pride in this College and you loved
the students, teachers and fellow-workers as your own.

You have easily earned our respect from the very beginning;
you have inspired our admiration through years of quiet,
unstinting service. You have won our hearts and our gratitude
for the days unending.

To you who have been a loving mother to so many for so
long, this College now reaches out to you with a mother's
embrace and Salve Regina becomes your alma mater, your
beloved mother, as we name you an honorary alumna of
every class from the beginning to this day. "

Next, Sister Mary Philemon introduced Mr. James Cunningham, Mrs. O'Connell's
supervisor for the past eight years who presented her with a purse from the Maintenance



and Housekeeping staffs. Sister Jean Tobin, who arrived at the College a year
after it opened, expressed in a prayer the love and gratitude of the Sisters of Mercy.

"To the Sisters, dear Mrs. O'Connell, you have been
father, mother, sister, and brother. You have been
all things to us through glad days and sad days, through
very ordinary days - always there faithful, true to
Salve. From the depths of our hearts we bestow on you
the title R.S.M.

God love you.

BOOKSTORE UNDER NEW MANAGEMENT

The administration is pleased to announce to the entire college community that, on or
about June 1, the operation of the Bookstore will be taken over by College Service
Corporation. This firm, headed by Edward J. Brennan, Jr., operates bookstores on
twenty-six other college campuses. Included are: Amherst, Canisius, Manhattan,
Mount Holyoke, Smith, Stonehill, Swarthmore, Wellesley and Wheaton.

As afirst step in their take-over, College Service Corporation will hold a USED BOOK
BUY in O'Hare Academic Center on Monday, May 15 and Tuesday, May 16. You may
wish to dispose of your used texts for CASH.

Orders for Fall Semester texts, which have been received, have already been turned
over to C.S.C. All others should be forwarded, through Dennis Hill, no later than May 10.

Orders for Intersession texts have been placed. These books will be distributed through
the college.

As quickly as orders are received for Summer Session, they will be placed with the
various publishers. Again, these books will be distributed by the college.

Any inquiriés regarding the Bookstore should be directed to the Business Office at
extensions 305 or 306.

STUDENT CONGRESS DISSOLVES ITSELF

On April 22,1978, the Student Congress of Salve Regina College dissolved itself.

After year-long consideration, members of the Student Congress have designed and
approved an alternative form of student government. This alternative form of student
government consists of two separate but closely functioning student senates - the

Student Life Senate and the Student Academic Senate. The Student: Life Senate, comprised
of the president and vice-president of each class, one representative from House
Council, four members elected - at - large, and two commuter representatives, will
provide a group of students specifically concerned with developing and coordinating
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STUDENT CONGRESS DISSOLVES ITSELF (continued)

programs and events representing the social and cultural interests of the College Com= -
munity and the large civic community. The Student Academic Senate, comprised of

one student elected from each of the eighteen departments and programs, provides for

a group of students specifically concerned with preserving the high quality of education
at Salve Regina and promoting the academic development of the College Community.

Copies of the Constitutions of these organizations are available upon request. Persons

interested in obtaining a copy should contact Susan O'Connor (extension 294) or their
Student Congress representative.

1978-79 FINANCIAL AID AWARD LETTERS

The Enancial Aid Office announces that 1978-79 award letters are now available for all
returning aid applicants who have not received denial notices. The letters may be picked
up individually in the Financial Aid Office, third floor, Ochre Court, beginning at 1 P. M.
on Thursday, April 27, through noon on Monday, May 1. Those not picked up by noon
Monday will be mailed.

Signed acceptances must be received by Friday, May 12.

SUMME R AID APPLICATIONS

Applications for Summer financial aid are now available in the Financial Aid Office and
must be returned no later than the first week in May. We hope to announce Summer
awards by May 15.

IN SYMPATHY

Betty Ann Raulet DaCosta, '65, died on April 22, 1978,
after an ll-week illness. She was the wife of Merciano
DaCosta, and the mother of Victoria Ann. A registered
nurse, Betty Ann was assistant head nurse at the Miriam
Hospital, Providence, for more than five years. She
lived on Huntinghouse Road in North Scituate, RI. The
Newport College - Salve Regina Community extends
sincere sympathy to Betty Ann's family.
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Notice To All Students

Walk-through registration for the Fall Semester will be held in O'Hare
Academic Center on the following dates:

May 8 - 12 Monday - Friday 9:00 - 11:00 a. m.
1:00 - 3:00 p.m.

May 11 Thursday 7:00 - 9:00 p.m.

Please note the following changes in the policies and procedures governing
registration:

1. All students whether full or part time, matriculated or non-
matriculated, must pay the $25. 00 non-refundable student service
fee at the time of registration.

It is advised that all students make arrangements to have this
money available on or before May 8 in order to register and
obtain the courses desired. Students must first go to the Business
Office and receive a receipt of payment prior to registering.

2. A $5. 00 fee for thedrop/add procedure will be in effect for this
and forthcoming registrations. Each course added to a previous
registration will accrue a $5. 00 fee. Exceptions will be made only
when a student has been notified of the closure or cancellation
of a course in which he/she is registered.

Students must check with the Office of the R egistrar regarding
the availability of the new course to be added, pay the $5.00 fee
at the Business Office, and present the receipt obtained to the
Academic Dean's Office for a course change to be made.

3. Since part-time students are not billed by the college, but rather
are responsible for submitting full payment for courses prior
to one week before the commencement of classes, students who
have not completed all financial obligations to the college by that
date will be automatically withdrawn from all classes. The
student service fee collected upon registration will not be refunded
to the student. The registration procedure is not complete until
all financial obligations have been met. The college, therefore,
reserves the right to refrain from providing any further services
(including the issuing of transcripts) to students who have outstanding
financial obligations to the college.

CONTACT YOUR FACULTY ADVISORS NOW TO SELECT COURSES AND
REGISTER EARLY THROUGH THE WALK-THROUGH PROCEDURE IN
O'HARE ACADEMIC CENTER ( MAY 8 - 12).
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NEWSNOTES

Major/Minor Declaration Week - May 1 - 5,1978

All matriculated undergraduate students who have not officially declared their majors
and minors should do so in O'Hare Academic Center from Monday, May 1 through
Friday, May 5. Forms for this purpose will be available. I is important that un-
declared students pick up the form and arrange to meet with the respective chairperson/
program coordinator prior to registration on May 8.

Film Series

The 1977-78 film series will end with the fabulous musical production of '"Funny Girl"
starring Barbra Streisand and Omar Sharif. The movie will be on April3 0 at 7 and
9 p.m. Costis $1. End the year by seeing this fantastic movie.

Blood Drive

College Health Services in conjunction with Newport Hospital is sponsoring a blood
drive Monday May 1, 1978 from 2 -5 p. m. in the study lounge of O'Hare Academic
Center. We invite the entire College Community to participate in this life giving event.

Annual Student Art Show

The Annual Student Art Show will open in mid-afternoon on Tuesday, May 2,1978.
The exhibit will be in the lobby of the O'Hare Academic Center.

The Hobbit

Tickets for The Hobbit may be purchased any time in Mr. Robert Kulo's office in
Mercy Hall, Room 201. Mr. Kulo and the members of The Hobbit cast are enthusiastic
about the excellence of this year's production. They are expecting a full house for all

four nights of the production, May 4, 5, 6 and 7.

Rape Crisis Workshop

The Kiwanis Club of Newport will sponsor a Rape Crisis Workshop on Thursday, May 4
at 8:00 p.m. in the TWombley Burden Room. The workshop shall consist of a panel and
a mock rape trial. Public is invited.

Faculty Activities

Dr. Arnold Cusmariu will be attending the upcoming meeting of the American Philosophical
Association, Western Division,to be held in Cincinnati, Ohio April 27-29, 1978.

Brother Jack Childs recently attended the Eastern Division Convention of the Association for
Humanistic Psychology in Atlantic City, New Jersey.
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NEWS NOTES

Faculty Activities continued

Brother Childs has been invited to associate membership in the Gestalt Therapy Training
Institue of Florida.

Brother Childs spent four days at the Himalayan Institute in the Poconos earlier in the semester.

He attended a workshop in '"Yoga for Psychotherapists' which was attended by a number of
clinical psychologists and psychiatrists.

Sports Scene

VARSITY TENNIS: Roger Williams 6 Salve Regina 3
VARSITY SOFTBALL: Salve 18 Bristol Community College 14

INTRAMURAL SOFTBALL: Women Bette's Rolls Royce 12 Yo-Yo Factory 11
McAuley Dills 4 Pink -Panthers 7
Men Over the Hill Gang 7 Birds 0

Student Service Superstars

The Student Services Staff has established a '"'STUDENTS SERVICE SUPERSTARS'" Softball
Team. WE DEFY CHALLENGE by any organized student team, or any group of
students who wish to organize a team specifically to TRY to beat us! WE INTEND TO

Lawn (College Community Picnic). All interested parties, contact Paul Cardoza in the

Sports Office at Ext. 329 from 9 a. m. - 4 p.m.

INSPIRED BY: Sister Sheila Megley COACHED BY: Sister Charles Francis Dubuque
CAPTAIN: Nick Nykaza

SUPERSTARS: Paul Cardoza, Father James Healy , Bernard Redfield, Nina Donohue,

Barbara Sylvia, Lynda Tobin, Randal Miller, Betty Toppa, Pat Petrucelli, Cindy Olaynack,

Dorothy Hillman, Beverly McMahon, PLUS NOT-YET-KNOWN SUPERSTARS!

We are recruiting SUPERSTAR Cheerleaders -- Sign up with Sister Rosalind Kiernan,
Ext. 340 if you are good enough to cheer for THE WINNING TEAM!

"THE HOBBIT" May 4,5,6 and 7 MERCY HALL 8 P.M.

Weekend Liturgies Ochre Court: Saturday, 5 p.m.; Sunday 11:15 a. m. ; Weekday Liturgy, Noon.

>k sk sk sk sk sk sk skeok kook ok ok
The Newport Cellege - Salve Regina does not discriminate on the basis of age, sex, race,
color, national or ethnic origin, or handicap in the administration of its admissions

policies, educational policies, or financial aid programs.
sk ok 3k >k ok ok ok ok skok ok %k ok
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NEWPORT COLLEGE - SALVE REGINA CALENDAR - APRIL27 - MAY 8, 1978

Thursday 27

Women's Softball vs. Curry College

Prayer Group
Poetry Reading - Ruth Whitman

Friday 28

Luncheon for Representatives of R. L

Educational Institutions

Fourth Annual Sports Award Banquet

Saturday 29

Diocesan Office of Religious Education

Sunday 30
Women's Softball vs. Quinebang

Valley Community College
Film Series '""Funny Girl"

Tuesday 2
Salve's Education via Radio

Home
Angelus, Room 101
Ochre Court

Ochre Court

Ochre Court

O'Hare

Home

Boathouse

WADK (1540)

Dr. James Hersh and Dr. Elaine Mayer

Annual Student Art Show

Wednesday 3
Faculty Meeting

Thursday 4
Prayer Group

R.I. Rape Crisis Workshop

Friday 5
Association of Rhode Island

Health Sciences Librarians

Saturday 6

Honors and Awards Ceremony

Sunday 7
Spring Concert

Men's & Women's Varsity Tennis
vs. Cape Cod Comm. College.

Monday 8
Students Registration
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O'Hare Lobby

Ochre Court

Angelus, Room 101
O'Hare, Twombly-Burden Room

Ochre Court

O'Hare

Ochre Court
Home

O'Hare

3:30 p. m.
6:30 - 7:30 p. m.
8 p. m.

7:8 0 p.m.

8:30a.m. - 4 p. m.

3 p. m.

7 &9 p.m.

9:05 - 10:00 a. m.

All Week

11:30 a. m.

6:30 - 7:30 p.m.
8 p. m.

6:00 - 10 p. m.

1'pams

2 p.m.
12:30 p. m.

9-1la.m. &
1-3p.m.
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